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Schedule

State: VIC Instrument: VPT7086

Project Number and 
Name

Project 
Description

Maximum Funding 
Amount that the 

Commonwealth may 
Contribute

Eligible Funding 
Recipient

106543-20VIC-BS 
Katandra Main Road 
Labuan Road 
KATANDRA WEST

Relocate the 
southern leg of the 
intersection to the 
west to create a 
Staggered T 
intersection

$407,103 Victoria, 
Department of 
Transport

106544-20VIC-BS 
McCulloch Street 
George St 
DROMANA

Install signage, 
linemarking, and 
intersection 
threshold 
treatments

$286,000 Victoria, 
Department of 
Transport

106545-20VIC-BS 
Bridge Inn Road 
Cravens Road and 
Galloway Drive 
MERNDA

Change signal 
phasing to include 
fully controlled 
right hand turn 
phase

$46,000 Victoria, 
Department of 
Transport

106546-20VIC-BS 
High Street 
Cramer Street 
PRESTON

Change signal 
phasing to include 
fully controlled 
right turns, 
upgrade lanterns to 
LED, extend right 
turn lane on south 
approach, clear 
hazards

$160,000 Victoria, 
Department of 
Transport

106547-20VIC-BS 
Mt Duneed Road 
at Rail Underpass  
WINCHELSEA

Widen road, 
construct 1m wide 
sealed shoulders, 
apply skid resistant 
asphalt, install 
guard fence with 
rub-rail, improve 
delineation and 
update signage, 
clear hazards, 
install street 
lighting

$1,020,000 Victoria, 
Department of 
Transport

106548-20VIC-BS 
Sayers Road 
Tarneit Road 
TARNEIT

Install a mast arm 
on north approach 
of traffic signals

$51,000 Victoria, 
Department of 
Transport
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Commonwealth may 
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106549-20VIC-BS 
Watton Street 
north of Comben Drive 
intersection 
WERRIBEE

Install flashing 
pedestrian (Zebra) 
signals

$105,000 Victoria, 
Department of 
Transport

106550-20VIC-BS 
Shelford-Mt Mercer Road
north of Grahams Road 
MOUNT MERCER

Construct sealed 
shoulders to 1.5m 
from Grahams 
Road to Rices 
Road, including 
tactile edge line 
and Raised 
Reflective 
Pavement Markers. 
Install barrier with 
rub rail through the 
deviation on east 
side

$1,100,000 Victoria, 
Department of 
Transport

106551-20VIC-BS 
Theodore Street 
Henry Street 
ST ALBANS

Install a 
roundabout 
treatment, with 
central splitter 
islands on the 
approaches, 
associated signage 
and linemarking, 
lighting upgrades 
as required and 
relocation of 
pedestrian crossing 
points

$226,000 Victoria, 
Department of 
Transport

106552-20VIC-BS 
Coldstream West Road 
west of Victoria Road 
COLDSTREAM

Seal shoulders to 
1m wide, install 
guard fence with 
motorcycle rub rail, 
install road 
lighting, install 
guard fence for 
exposed culvert, 
upgrade guard rail 
terminals, install 
line marking, edge 
line and Raised 
Reflective 
Pavement Markers

$261,000 Victoria, 
Department of 
Transport
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106553-20VIC-BS 
Clarke Road 
south of Spring Road 
SPRINGVALE SOUTH

Upgrade street 
lighting along the 
road to current 
standards and 
improve at traffic 
control devices, 
install new blister 
island at southern 
end of road

$152,000 Victoria, 
Department of 
Transport

106554-20VIC-BS 
High Street 
Queen Street 
RESERVOIR

Modify and 
reprogram existing 
Pedestrian 
Operated Signals 
(POS) north of 
Queen Street, to be 
activated by traffic 
on Queen Street. 
Relocate existing 
bus stop

$63,000 Victoria, 
Department of 
Transport

106555-20VIC-BS 
Worsley Road 
between Perry Road and 
Thompson Road 
BANGHOLME

Construct sealed 
shoulders to 1m, 
upgrade guard 
barrier terminals, 
install red Raised 
Reflective 
Pavement Markers 
along edge line

$917,000 Victoria, 
Department of 
Transport

106556-20VIC-BS 
Yarra Street 
Myers Street 
GEELONG

Change traffic light 
phasing including 
Fully Controlled 
Right Turns (FCRT) 
for Yarra Street, 
early start for 
pedestrians and 
illuminated Give 
Way to Pedestrians 
lantern

$120,000 Victoria, 
Department of 
Transport

106557-20VIC-BS 
Fallon Street 
Dawson Street 
BRUNSWICK

Construct a raised 
safety threshold 
(raised wombat) 
treatment on the 
south leg of the 
intersection, and a 
fully mountable 
splitter island with 
chevron line-
marking on the 
north leg

$135,000 Victoria, 
Department of 
Transport
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106558-20VIC-BS 
La Trobe Street 
at Entrance to Melbourne 
City Carpark 
MELBOURNE

Install electronic 
warning signs and 
light up coloured 
markers, triggered 
by approaching 
cyclists. Additional 
loop that calls red 
for drivers exiting 
carpark when 
cyclists approach 
and when queuing 
across the keep 
clear. Extend keep 
clear

$254,000 Victoria, 
Department of 
Transport

106559-20VIC-BS 
McKinlay Street 
Sutton Street 
ECHUCA

Install two concrete 
splitter islands and 
associated signage 
and line marking in 
McKinlay Street at 
the intersection of 
Sutton Street

$91,000 Victoria, 
Department of 
Transport

106560-20VIC-BS 
Mason Street 
between Millers Road and 
Melbourne Road 
ALTONA NORTH

Reduce speed limit 
to 50 km/h with 
reduced traffic lane 
widths and buffer 
linemarking, install 
four C-
roundabouts, apply 
green pavement to 
bicycle lane, install 
ESLS, kerb 
outstands, cyclist 
bypass lane at 
roundabout, install 
flashing zebra 
crossing

$1,799,000 Victoria, 
Department of 
Transport

106561-20VIC-BS 
Hyland Highway 
7km section south of 
Carrajung Lower 
WON WRON

Correct crossfall at 
Carrajung Lower 
Road, install safety 
barrier with 
motorcycle 
protection rub rail, 
road widening at 
locations with new 
barriers, shoulder 
sealing, bell mouth 
sealing.

$2,000,000 Victoria, 
Department of 
Transport
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106562-20VIC-BS 
Aitken Boulevard 
James Mirams Drive and 
Lysterfield Drive 
ROXBURGH PARK

Construct raised 
intersection, alter 
signal phasing 
sequence to fully 
controlled right 
turns, right turn 
lane increase on 
James Mirams 
Drive

$863,000 Victoria, 
Department of 
Transport

106563-20VIC-BS 
LaTrobe Terrace 
Fyans Street 
NEWTOWN

Install fully-
controlling right-
turn movement on 
North/South 
approaches, 
improve 
intersection 
capacity

$628,000 Victoria, 
Department of 
Transport

106564-20VIC-BS 
Graham Street 
Lahinch Street 
BROADMEADOWS

Raise approaches 
on Lahinch Street 
by slowing vehicles 
down on the north 
and south approach 
to Graham Street

$151,000 Victoria, 
Department of 
Transport

106565-20VIC-BS 
Portarlington Road 
McAdams Lane 
BELLARINE

Install Chevron 
Alignment Markers 
and guideposts, 
install roadside 
safety barrier, 
implement centre 
median 
linemarking, 
edgeline, Raised 
Reflective 
Pavement Markers, 
clear hazards, 
install  ‘Stop Ahead’ 
signage in 
McAdams Lane

$250,000 Victoria, 
Department of 
Transport

106566-20VIC-BS 
Barrow Street 
Mitchell Street 
BRUNSWICK

Install asphalt 
speed cushion at 
each of the four 
approaches to the 
Barrow Street and 
Mitchell Street 
roundabout, and 
install street light

$86,000 Victoria, 
Department of 
Transport
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106567-20VIC-BS 
Moorabool Street 
Kilgour Street 
GEELONG

Install raised 
pavements on the 
east and west 
approaches of 
Kilgour Street, 
install mast arm on 
east approach 
(Kilgour St), install 
new street light

$186,000 Victoria, 
Department of 
Transport

106568-20VIC-BS 
Lygon Street 
Victoria Street 
BRUNSWICK EAST

Allow advanced 
pedestrian cycle at 
traffic signals 
across Lygon St 
and install two 
flashing Give Way 
to Pedestrians 
signs to accompany 
the green east and 
west vehicle phase

$85,000 Victoria, 
Department of 
Transport

106569-20VIC-BS 
Barwon Heads Road 
Mt Pleasant Road 
BELMONT

Upgrade/add 
lighting, extend 
and widen left turn 
slot, change Give 
Way to a Stop 
control, extend 
splitter island and 
advance holding 
line to edge of 
cycle lane, install 
Raised Reflective 
Pavement Markers, 
refresh line-
marking and signs

$158,000 Victoria, 
Department of 
Transport

106570-20VIC-BS 
Dawson Street 
Moule Street 
BRUNSWICK WEST

Install green 
bicycle lane 
treatment on 
southern bicycle 
lane on Dawson 
Street, bicycle 
symbol markings 
and a 'Watch for 
Cyclists' sign on 
Moule Street on 
approach to the 
intersection

$8,000 Victoria, 
Department of 
Transport
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106571-20VIC-BS 
Beards Track 
11km section from 
Latrobe River Road 
NEERIM SOUTH

Apply uniform 
surface treatment, 
install delineation 
treatments such as 
Chevron Alignment 
Markers, signage, 
and guideposts, 
improve sight 
distance through 
curves (cutting of 
embankments), 
upgrade drainage, 
rest area/guidance 
areas located along 
the r

$1,132,000 Victoria, 
Department of 
Transport

106572-20VIC-BS 
Corio-Waurn Ponds Road 
(Princes Highway) 
Midland Highway 
GEELONG WEST

Install advisory 
speed limit sign 
along the overpass, 
asphalt 
overlay/skid 
resistance 
treatment, new 
mast arm on north 
approach on Corio-
Waurn Ponds Road, 
move back stop 
line and re-cut 
detector loops

$301,000 Victoria, 
Department of 
Transport

106573-20VIC-BS 
Surf Coast Highway 
Reserve Road 
GROVEDALE

Ban right-turn and 
through 
manoeuvres out of 
Reserve Road and 
Felix Street, spike 
down rubber 
islands, improve 
signage, 
improvements, 
install mountable 
median extension 
and new street 
light

$225,000 Victoria, 
Department of 
Transport

106574-20VIC-BS 
Boolarra-Mirboo North 
Road 
3km section west of 
O'Gradys Creek 
BOOLARRA

Install warning 
signs, advisory 
speed signs, 
Chevron Alignment 
Markers, guide 
posts, custom 
warning signs, seal 
Bellmouth, apply 
line marking and 
speed reduction

$148,000 Victoria, 
Department of 
Transport
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106575-20VIC-BS 
Mt Pleasant Road 
Jacobs Street 
BELMONT

Apply skid-resistant 
asphalt overlay on 
road, apply line 
marking, install 
40km/h speed 
advisory and 
roundabout ahead 
warning signs on 
approach to the 
roundabout, install 
Raised Reflective 
Pavement Markers 
and refresh low 
reflective signs

$181,000 Victoria, 
Department of 
Transport

106576-20VIC-BS 
Cheddar Road 
Carrol Street and 
Gladstone Street 
RESERVOIR

Install traffic island 
on Carrol Street to 
prevent right-out 
movements, install 
raised platform 
within the median 
opening, install 
new lighting pole,?
realign shared 
path, install 
concrete kerb 
outstands at 
Gladstone Street

$347,000 Victoria, 
Department of 
Transport

106577-20VIC-BS 
Marion Street 
from Millers Road to 
Sutton Avenue 
ALTONA NORTH

Install a four raised 
intersection, 
replace existing 
street light at Sixth 
Avenue and Angus 
Avenue

$155,000 Victoria, 
Department of 
Transport

106578-20VIC-BS 
Lyndarum Drive 
Greenfields Drive and 
Manor House Drive 
EPPING

Install raised 
pavements on all 
approaches of the 
existing 
roundabout

$57,000 Victoria, 
Department of 
Transport

106579-20VIC-BS 
Thompson Road 
Cox Road 
NORLANE

Remove 60 km/hr 
sign on south 
approach, upgrade 
signals to LED, 
install “No U-Turn” 
sign along the Cox 
Road west 
approach, install 
mast arm on 
Thompson Road, 
apply linemarking

$178,000 Victoria, 
Department of 
Transport
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106580-20VIC-BS 
Paynes Road 
between Lower 
Homestead Road and 
Edward Road 
CHIRNSIDE PARK

Seal shoulders to 
1m wide, install 
guard fence with 
motorcycle rub rail, 
upgrade all guard 
rail terminals, 
upgrade line 
marking centreline 
and edge line, 
supply/upgrade 
raised reflective 
pavement markers 
and guideposts

$324,000 Victoria, 
Department of 
Transport

106581-20VIC-BS 
Kingsway 
Railway Parade North 
GLEN WAVERLEY

Install two new 
"Give Way to 
Pedestrians" LED 
warning messages, 
change the existing 
pedestrian crossing 
lights at the 
intersection to an 
early start

$27,000 Victoria, 
Department of 
Transport

106582-20VIC-BS 
Cleeland Street 
David Street 
DANDENONG

Install raised 
asphalt pedestrian 
(wombat) crossings 
on all legs and 
geometry 
improvements to 
the existing 
roundabout at the 
intersection of 
Cleeland Street and 
David Street

$464,000 Victoria, 
Department of 
Transport

106583-20VIC-BS 
Hastings Township 
Between Frankston-
Flinders Road, Hodgins 
Road, Reid Parade to the 
Western Port Bay 
HASTINGS

Implement area 
wide speed limit 
treatments in key 
risk areas, 
including lowered 
speeds, electronic 
school zone speed 
signs and road-
markings

$263,000 Victoria, 
Department of 
Transport

106584-20VIC-BS 
Mardan Road 
3km section west of 
Meeniyan-Mirboo North 
Road 
MARDAN

Install warning 
signs, line marking 
(including audio 
tactile), raised 
pavement markers 
and guide posts 
over a 3km length

$135,000 Victoria, 
Department of 
Transport
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106585-20VIC-BS 
Aquatic Drive 
Rosamond Road 
MARIBYRNONG

Install pedestrian 
fencing along 
southern side of 
Aquatic Drive, 
replace flood lights, 
install flashing solar 
stud lights, apply 
‘Zig ‘zag’ line 
marking, install 
larger ’40 km/h’ 
speed sign

$154,000 Victoria, 
Department of 
Transport

106586-20VIC-BS 
Mount Eliza Way 
west of Nepean Highway
MOUNT ELIZA

Install wombat 
crossings at all 
pedestrian 
crossings and 
flashing lights at 
two-thirds of the 
crossings, reduce 
speed within 
shopping centre, 
40km/h pavement 
marking, apply 
threshold 
treatment

$1,027,000 Victoria, 
Department of 
Transport

106587-20VIC-BS 
Liege Avenue 
from Heatherton Road to 
Railway Parade 
NOBLE PARK

Install raised 
intersection 
platforms at two 
intersections

$176,000 Victoria, 
Department of 
Transport

106588-20VIC-BS 
Burke Road 
High Street and 
Doncaster Road 
KEW EAST

Implement fully 
controlled right 
turn (non-peak 
hours) on Burke 
Road South 
approach and 
extend holding 
right turn lane

$275,000 Victoria, 
Department of 
Transport

106589-20VIC-BS 
Black Springs Road 
Stanley Street 
CHIRNSIDE PARK

Widen sealed 
pavement and 
linemarking to 
provide a dedicated 
right turn lane onto 
Stanley Street, 1m 
unsealed shoulder 
and pavement 
widening, install w-
beam guard rail 
and traffic impact 
cushions at the 
ends of the guard 
rail terminals

$280,000 Victoria, 
Department of 
Transport
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106590-20VIC-BS 
Boardwalk Boulevard 
Sneydes Road 
POINT COOK

Install mast arm on 
north and west 
approaches

$70,000 Victoria, 
Department of 
Transport

106591-20VIC-BS 
Peatlings Road 
300m South West of 
Midland Highway 
BAGSHOT

Install safety 
barriers, straighten 
curves and widen 
road to separate 
traffic with a 
painted median, 
improve delineation

$469,000 Victoria, 
Department of 
Transport

106592-20VIC-BS 
Exhibition Street 
from La Trobe Street to 
Bourke Street 
MELBOURNE

Remove median 
parking and 
construct 
continuous median

$625,000 Victoria, 
Department of 
Transport

106593-20VIC-BS 
Daly Street 
Victoria Street 
BRUNSWICK WEST

Construct raised 
Safety Platforms, 
along with a 
reduced speed limit 
and refreshed line 
marking

$42,000 Victoria, 
Department of 
Transport

106594-20VIC-BS 
Leith Street 
Talbot Street 
REDAN

Construct new 
roundabout at 
existing cross road 
intersection of Leith 
Street and Talbot 
Street and 
construct raised 
traffic islands and 
wombat crossings 
at the intersection 
of Leith Street and 
Ripon Street

$780,000 Victoria, 
Department of 
Transport

106595-20VIC-BS 
Merri Street 
Banyan Street and 
Pertobe Road 
WARRNAMBOOL

Reconstruct 
roundabout with 
larger relocated 
central island, 
improved 
deflections, raised 
pavement, bike 
sharrows, approach 
islands with 
refuges, new street 
lighting

$340,000 Victoria, 
Department of 
Transport
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106596-20VIC-BS 
Old Sydney Road 
from Northern Highway 
to Camerons Lane 
WALLAN

Upgrade and clear 
grass from 
guideposts, 
upgrade warning 
signs, reduce speed 
limit (Northern 
Highway to 
Stockdale Road) on 
Old Sydney Road, 
and install Chevron 
Alignment Markers 
and review curve 
advisory speed on 
Darraweit Road

$127,000 Victoria, 
Department of 
Transport

106597-20VIC-BS 
Russells Bridge Road 
2km section near Parker 
Road 
RUSSELLS BRIDGE

Reduce speed limit 
to 60km/h, install 
additional Chevron 
Alignment Markers, 
Raised Reflective 
Pavement Markers 
and guide posts. 
Place barrier line 
through the length 
of works. Improve 
delineation. Install 
new guard fence 
(W-beam) as 
required

$138,000 Victoria, 
Department of 
Transport

106598-20VIC-BS 
Berkeley Street 
Queensberry Street 
CARLTON

Install electronic 
sign on mini mast 
arm and install 
light up coloured 
markers that alerts 
vehicles turning left 
that cyclists are 
approaching.  
Install green 
surface treatment 
within bicycle lane 
across intersection 
on both sides of 
intersection

$161,000 Victoria, 
Department of 
Transport

106599-20VIC-BS 
La Trobe Street 
Park Street 
MELBOURNE

Install electronic 
warning signs and 
light up coloured 
markers that alerts 
vehicles turning left 
into Park Street 
that cyclists are 
approaching and to 
give way

$148,000 Victoria, 
Department of 
Transport
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106600-20VIC-BS 
Tannery Lane 
Guys Hill Road 
STRATHFIELDSAYE

Construct a 
roundabout

$588,000 Victoria, 
Department of 
Transport

106601-20VIC-BS 
St David Street 
Gooch Street 
THORNBURY

Install raised 
intersection and 
kerb extensions at 
the intersection of 
St David Street / 
Gooch Street. 
Upgrade street 
lighting as 
required. 

$248,000 Victoria, 
Department of 
Transport

106602-20VIC-BS 
Murray Street 
Bonwick Street 
FAWKNER

Install raised safety 
platforms on 4 legs 
of the intersection 
of Murray Street 
and Bonwick Street

$46,000 Victoria, 
Department of 
Transport

106603-20VIC-BS 
Storys Road 
1km section from Emu 
Creek Road 
EMU CREEK

Install safety 
barriers on high 
risk curves, 
improve delineation 
(Chevron 
Alignment Markers, 
continuous 
centreline and edge 
line Raised 
Reflective 
Pavement 
Markers), install 
solar lighting,? seal 
shoulders to 1m

$729,000 Victoria, 
Department of 
Transport

106604-20VIC-BS 
Lonsdale Street 
Spring Street 
MELBOURNE

Upgrade signals to 
LED, install a mini 
mast arm on the 
south approach, 
clear hazards

$163,000 Victoria, 
Department of 
Transport

106605-20VIC-BS 
Bakers Road 
Pallett Street 
COBURG NORTH

Install raised safety 
platforms on Pallett 
Street (north leg) 
and both Bakers 
Road approaches, 
associated line 
marking and 
signage works

$47,000 Victoria, 
Department of 
Transport
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106606-20VIC-BS 
Rathdowne Street 
Pelham Street 
CARLTON

Install electronic 
warning signs that 
alerts vehicles 
turning right into 
Pelham Street and 
vehicles turning left 
into Rathdowne 
Street that cyclists 
are approaching. 
Refresh green 
surface treatment 
on bike lane across 
intersection

$143,000 Victoria, 
Department of 
Transport

106607-20VIC-BS 
Townsend Road 
Boundary Road  
ST ALBANS PARK

Install flat top 
humps (Wombat 
Crossings) on 
Coppards Road and 
Townsend Road 
approaches to the 
intersection with 
cyclists warning 
signs. Install 
Sharrow Markings 
on approaches and 
refresh all line 
markings and signs

$292,000 Victoria, 
Department of 
Transport

106608-20VIC-BS 
Edols Street 
Cowie Street 
NORTH GEELONG

Construct a raised 
intersection 
matching with 
existing lip of kerb 
to avoid additional 
drainage measures, 
install new Stop 
line-marking and 
Raised Reflective 
Pavement Markers 
on Cowie Street 
approaches, review 
lighting  

$242,000 Victoria, 
Department of 
Transport
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106609-20VIC-BS 
Fisher Road 
3km section between 
Jacksons Track and Old 
Sale Road 
DROUIN WEST

Widen curve of 
northern-most 
corner, install 
safety barrier with 
G.R.E.A.T. 
terminals, improve 
roadside 
delineation 
including the 
provision of 
guideposts and 
chevron alignment 
markers

$137,000 Victoria, 
Department of 
Transport

106610-20VIC-BS 
Learmonth Road  
Ring Road 
WENDOUREE

Modify geometry, 
install left slip lane 
and additional 
approach lanes. 
Improve lighting

$1,262,000 Victoria, 
Department of 
Transport

106611-20VIC-BS 
Aura Vale Road 
Old Menzies Creek Road 
MENZIES CREEK

Improve roadside 
delineation 
including the 
provision of 
guideposts and 
chevron alignment 
markers, widening 
of corners where 
feasible, clear 
hazards

$120,000 Victoria, 
Department of 
Transport

106612-20VIC-BS 
Thomson Dam Access 
Road 
between Thomson Valley 
Road and Silvertop Picnic 
Area Road 
BAW BAW

Install new safety 
barrier with 
G.R.E.A.T. 
terminals, upgrade 
all non-compliant 
guard rail terminals 
to G.R.E.A.T. 
terminals, improve 
roadside 
delineation

$282,000 Victoria, 
Department of 
Transport

106613-20VIC-BS 
Station Street 
from Robertson Parade to 
Lincoln Parade 
ASPENDALE

Install advanced 
bicycle detector, 
relocate and install 
signage, provide 
line-marked buffer 
zone, install audio 
tactile line 
marking, provide 
green bicycle 
surface overlay, 
implement “Keep 
Clear” linemarking

$107,000 Victoria, 
Department of 
Transport
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106614-20VIC-BS 
Findon Road 
Maserati Drive 
EPPING

Upgrade existing 
children’s crossing 
to the west of the 
Findon 
Road/Maserati 
Drive intersection 
to Pedestrian 
Operated Signals 
and provide a 
metering phase to 
enable queuing 
traffic in Maserati 
Drive to safely exit 
onto Findon Road

$231,000 Victoria, 
Department of 
Transport

106615-20VIC-BS 
Ryans Road 
Lanigan Road 
COONGULLA

Install guideposts, 
refresh 
linemarking, install 
signs and safety 
barrier with 
motorcycle friendly 
treatments at 
curves where 
crashes occurred, 
reduce speed limit 
to 80km/h

$196,000 Victoria, 
Department of 
Transport

106616-20VIC-BS 
Montague Street 
Bridport Street 
ALBERT PARK

Installing raised 
safety platform on 
the north approach 
to the intersection 
and sharrows on 
each approach

$54,000 Victoria, 
Department of 
Transport

106617-20VIC-BS 
Rubicon Street 
Talbot Street 
REDAN

Construct new 
roundabout at 
existing cross road 
intersection

$495,000 Victoria, 
Department of 
Transport

106618-20VIC-BS 
Gormandale-Stradbroke 
Road 
Willung Road 
HIAMDALE

Install guideposts, 
signs, and safety 
barrier, install 
driveable endwalls, 
extend road 
culverts, seal 
bellmouths at 
intersections, 
relocate 60km/h 
signs to 80km/h 
sign location near 
Butts Hill Road, 
refresh linemarking 
at Timbs Crossing 
Road

$1,141,000 Victoria, 
Department of 
Transport
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Project 
Description

Maximum Funding 
Amount that the 

Commonwealth may 
Contribute

Eligible Funding 
Recipient

106619-20VIC-BS 
Grand Boulevard 
Newbury Boulevard 
CRAIGIEBURN

Install a raised 
wombat crossing 
on each of the four 
approaches

$276,000 Victoria, 
Department of 
Transport

106620-20VIC-BS 
Whitworth Avenue 
Lewis Street 
SPRINGVALE

Install a 
roundabout

$193,000 Victoria, 
Department of 
Transport

106621-20VIC-BS 
Lonsdale Street 
Queen Street 
MELBOURNE

Install pedestrian 
operated signals

$246,000 Victoria, 
Department of 
Transport

106622-20VIC-BS 
Myers Road 
Hendersons Road 
BITTERN

Install compact 
roundabout, 
supported by a 
raised platform on 
each approach and 
provision of speed 
reduction signage 
upstream of the 
approach

$735,000 Victoria, 
Department of 
Transport

106623-20VIC-BS 
Tinamba-Newry Road 
Upper Maffra Road 
NEWRY

Install guideposts, 
install new barrier 
at one curve and 
extend existing 
barrier (with 
motorcycle friendly 
treatments), alter 
superelevation and 
fill/pipe drain 
behind guardrail

$274,000 Victoria, 
Department of 
Transport

106624-20VIC-BS 
Mair Street 
Armstrong Street and 
Lydiard Street 
BALLARAT CENTRAL

Install Fully 
Controlled Right 
Turns, kerb 
outstands, centre 
of the road parking 
removal and a solid 
median

$1,378,000 Victoria, 
Department of 
Transport
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Project Number and 
Name

Project 
Description

Maximum Funding 
Amount that the 

Commonwealth may 
Contribute

Eligible Funding 
Recipient

106625-20VIC-BS 
Frankston-Dandenong 
Road 
O'Gradys Road 
CARRUM DOWNS

Control right turn 
from Frankston-
Dandenong into 
O'Gradys (part 
time) and extend 
the right turn lane 
to 120 metres, 
amend O'Gradys 
Road lane 
configuration and 
signal operations, 
install Give-way-to-
pedestrians signs 
and bus priority 
signals

$778,000 Victoria, 
Department of 
Transport

106626-20VIC-BS 
Corrigan Road 
Harold Road 
NOBLE PARK

Signalisation of 
intersection of 
Harold Road and 
Corrigan Road 
including 
pedestrian crossing 
provisions

$569,000 Victoria, 
Department of 
Transport

106627-20VIC-BS 
Havelock Street 
Landsborough Street 
BALLARAT NORTH

Construct new 
roundabout at 
existing cross road 
intersection

$580,000 Victoria, 
Department of 
Transport

106628-20VIC-BS 
Wildwood Road  
Somerton Road 
BULLA

Install roundabout 
with semi 
mountable annulus, 
splitter islands, 
associated signage, 
improved road 
drainage and 
upgraded street 
lighting 
? 

$783,000 Victoria, 
Department of 
Transport

106629-20VIC-BS 
Hodgins Road 
Stumpy Gully Road 
TUERONG

Install a compact 
roundabout at the 
intersection, 
supported by a 
raised platform on 
each approach and 
provision of speed 
reduction signage 
upstream of the 
approaches

$1,507,000 Victoria, 
Department of 
Transport



Page 20 of 20

Project Number and 
Name

Project 
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Amount that the 

Commonwealth may 
Contribute

Eligible Funding 
Recipient

106630-20VIC-BS 
McClelland Drive 
Skye Road 
LANGWARRIN

Modification to 
roundabout to 
increase angle of 
deflection and 
reduce speed. 
Design and 
construct kerb 
extension, traffic 
island, footpath 
and other 
associated works

$198,000 Victoria, 
Department of 
Transport

106631-20VIC-BS 
Shoreham Road 
Frankston-Flinders Road 
to Point Leo Road 
SHOREHAM

Seal shoulders to 
1.2m on both sides 
of carriageway, 
install Chevron 
Alignment Markers 
at horizontal curves 
along route, install 
sections of safety 
barrier

$1,989,000 Victoria, 
Department of 
Transport

106632-20VIC-BS 
Codrington Street 
Ligar Street 
DROMANA

Install compact 
roundabout 
supplemented by 
speed cushion pairs 
on each 
approach/departure 
to intersection 
reducing vehicle 
speeds on east-
west and north-
south approach

$124,000 Victoria, 
Department of 
Transport

106633-20VIC-BS 
Lake Road 
Murray Valley Highway 
OLD TALLANGATTA

Install flashing 
warning sign (side 
road activated), 
install curve 
warning signage, 
upgrade 
intersection 
warning signage

$239,000 Victoria, 
Department of 
Transport

106634-20VIC-BS 
Box Forest Road 
Sages Road 
HADFIELD

Install of 
Pedestrian 
Operated Signals 
(Puffin) at the 
intersection of Box 
Forest Road and 
Sages Road, 
lighting 
improvements, 
accessibility 
improvements

$1,985,000 Victoria, 
Department of 
Transport
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Federal Funding to Fix 

71 'Black Spots' In 

Victoria 

The safety of 71 Victorian road ‘black spots’ will be substantially improved over the next 

12 months.

Deputy Prime Minister and Minister for Infrastructure, Transport and Regional 

Development Michael McCormack today announced $25 million for the state under the 

Black Spot Program’s 2019–20 funding round.

“The Australian Government is committed to building safer roads across the nation,” Mr 

McCormack said.

“The Black Spot Program targets road locations where crashes are occurring, reducing 

the risk of crashes through funding safety measures such as traffic signals and 

roundabouts at dangerous locations.

“The 71 black spot projects being funded across Victoria are an important contribution 

towards reducing the national road toll.”

Mr McCormack said this investment in black spot projects would deliver safer roads in 

local government areas throughout Victoria.
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“Funding has been allocated to road locations that have been identified as high priority, 

with 326 casualty crashes recorded at these sites over the past five years, including 15 

fatal crashes” he said.

“The panel that reviews priorities for the program includes representatives from the 

Royal Automobile Club of Victoria, the Victorian Transport Association, Victoria Police, 

the Municipal Association of Victoria and VicRoads.”

Assistant Minister for Road Safety and Freight Transport Scott Buchholz said the Black 

Spot Program showcases the Liberal and National Government’s commitment to making 

our roads safer.

“Thanks to the strong financial management from the Liberals and Nationals 

Government, we can target our investment to where it’s most needed so Victorians will 

be able to travel more safely across the state,” Mr Buchholz said.

“I am proud to be part of a government that is not only delivering on its commitment to 

do more to reduce crashes on our roads, but is delivering the infrastructure that 

Australians want, need and most importantly deserve.”

The Bureau of Infrastructure, Transport and Regional Economics (BITRE) has found that, 

on average, Black Spot projects reduce the number of crashes causing death and injury 

by

30 per cent.

The Australian Government has committed $1.05 billion to the Black Spot Program from 

2013–14 to 2022–23 to improve road safety across the nation.

For more information on the Australian Government’s Black Spot Program, or to 

nominate a black spot, visit http://investment.infrastructure.gov.au/funding/blackspots

(http://investment.infrastructure.gov.au/funding/blackspots).

Project name Proposed Treatment Funding Council

Arthurs Creek Road 

Deep Creek Road to

Hurstbridge-Arthurs 

Creek Road

ARTHURS CREEK

Install Variable Speed 

Limit signs for school 

zone flashing '40' with

static '60'; installation 

of guardrail on corner

$188,000 Nillumbik
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Avon Road

Woori-Yallock Road 

to Kennedy Road 

AVONSLEIGH

Seal shoulders east of 

Bird Road and east of 

Phillip Road (section 

without kerb and 

channel); installation 

of W- Beam safety 

barriers along the 

road side; and hazard 

clearing

$635,000 Cardinia

Axedale-Goornong 

Road Epsom-

Barnadown Road 

BARNADOWN

Stagger Axedale- 

Goornong Road and 

Epsom- Barnadown 

Road intersection with 

realignment of 

Epsom-Barnadown 

Road

$1,738,000 Greater 

Bendigo

Baillieu Street Billson 

Street WONTHAGGI

Realign intersection, 

seal and linemark 

shoulders, install kerb 

on major approach, 

driveable culvert end-

walls and splitter 

islands on the minor 

approach

$373,000 Bass Coast

Beverleys Road

from Stockdale Road 

to Bairnsdale-Dargo 

Road STOCKDALE

Improve warning 

signage, install 

Chevron Alignment 

Markers and 

guideposts, install 

RRPMs and line 

marking adjustments, 

install guardrail on 

major culverts, 

construct 

T-intersection at 

Stockdale Road

$527,530 Wellington
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Boardwalk Boulevard 

Dunnings Road 

POINT COOK

Install a mast arm on 

the north and west 

approach at the 

Boardwalk 

Boulevard/Dunning s 

Road intersection to 

improve traffic signal 

visibility for 

southbound and 

eastbound vehicles

$63,000 Wyndham

Boardwalk Boulevard 

Tom Roberts Parade 

POINT COOK

Introduce fully 

controlled right turns 

on Tom Roberts 

Parade in both 

directions (east and 

west approaches)

$58,000 Wyndham

Boolara - Mirboo 

North Road Old 

Foster Road to 1.5km 

east of Old Foster 

Road

MIRBOO NORTH

Install additional 

barriers, barrier 

upgrades, improved 

delineation, warning 

signage and speed 

reduction

$360,000 South 

Gippsland

Broadford-Wandong 

Road from 3.2km 

north of Epping- 

Kinmore Road

CLONBINANE

Install approximately 

1550 metres of road 

safety barriers and 

terminals, install 

signage and improve 

delineation

$361,000 Mitchell
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Campbell Road

McIntyre Road to 

Pullar Road COBRAM

Construct 0.5m sealed 

shoulders and install 

tactile edgelines along 

Campbell Road 

between Parnell Road 

and Murray Valley 

Highway; construct 

splitter islands, install 

street lighting, refresh 

line marking at Pullar 

Road and Helay Road 

intersection

$1,200,000 Moira

Chapel Street 

Inkerman Street ST 

KILDA EAST

Upgrade lighting and 

install Give Way to 

pedestrian lanterns

$136,000 Port Phillip

Charlton - Swan Hill 

Road North of Praters 

Road Intersection

GLENLOTH

Seal shoulders and 

install tactile edgelines 

on Charlton Swan Hill 

Road and remove 

hazards to improve 

sight distance and 

provide clear zone. 

Construct and seal 

100m pavement on 

western approach. 

Improve drainage, 

install curve warning 

signs.

$330,000 Buloke

Churchill Park Drive 

from Power Road to 

Landsdowne Road 

ENDEAVOUR HILLS

Install Vehicle 

Activated Signs 

(Kangaroo Warning) at 

six locations

$81,564 Casey
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Colquhoun Road

Ostlers Road to 

Baades Road LAKES 

ENTRANCE

Improve delineation 

by line marking, and 

installing Raised 

Reflective Pavement 

Markers, signage and 

guide posts, seal 

shoulders in S- bend, 

trim batter to improve 

line of sight, move end 

of 80kph on 

Colquhoun Road after 

Baades Road 

intersection

$111,000 East 

Gippsland

Coombes Road 

Ghazeepoore Road 

TORQUAY

Install splitter islands 

to improve delineation 

- slight stagger

$130,691 Surf Coast

Cottles Bridge-

Strathewen Road

Greens Road to 

Hildebrand Road

COTTLES BRIDGE

Install guardrail and 

Chevron Alignment 

Markers on hazardous 

corners

$237,000 Nillumbik

Crusoe Road

Calder Alternative 

Highway to Merindah 

Road

LOCKWOOD

Seal shoulders (1.20 

metres wide) at five 

locations along Crusoe 

Road

$300,000 Greater 

Bendigo

Diamond Hill Road 

Nankervis Road to 

Kangaroo Gully Road

MANDURANG

Seal shoulders, 

improve intersection 

and sight distance

$510,000 Greater 

Bendigo
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Eighth Street 

Riverside Avenue 

MILDURA

Remove island on 

Riverside Avenue, 

create staggered 

intersection, install 

new splitter islands 

and speed cushions 

on Eighth Street 

approaches, mark 

centre line on 

Riverside Avenue and 

warning signs along 

Eighth Street

$25,980 Mildura

Epsom-Barnadown 

Road near Huntly-

Fosterville Road 

BAGSHOT

Install safety barriers 

including 

approximately 1580m 

of safety barriers and 

3050m of wire rope, 

seal shoulders

$1,130,000 Greater 

Bendigo

Geelong Bacchus 

Marsh Road at Corio 

Village Shopping 

Centre

CORIO

Install fully controlled 

right turn and extend 

existing right-turn 

only lane

$264,000 Greater 

Geelong

Gum Flats Road from 

Forest Road 

ANGLESEA

Construct new 

pavement, install 

guard fence, Curve 

Alignment Markers 

and speed advisory 

signage, improve 

delineation

$386,917 Surf Coast

King Street 

Shakespeare Street 

and Gordon Street 

HAMILTON

Install a single lane 

roundabout

$283,012 Southern 

Grampians
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Lake Road

Between Murray River 

Road (Talgarno Road) 

to the north and 

1.7km south of 

Kurrajong Gap Road

BETHANGA

Install safety barrier, 

seal shoulders, install 

guide posts, raised 

reflective pavement 

markers, chevron 

alignment markers, 

curve warning signs 

and advisory speed 

signs. Relocate Give 

Way sign and refresh 

line marking at 

intersection

$179,000 Towong

Lardner Road

Lardner Road from 

Main South Road to 

Lardners Track 

DROUIN

Replace non- standard 

safety barrer, improve 

delineation, 

implement speed limit 

reduction

$220,000 Baw Baw

Macclesfield Road

800m south of Shield 

Road YELLINGBO

Install Ezy guard fence 

along a 65m length, 

and upgrade 240m 

pavement

$260,000 Yarra Ranges

McLeans Road 

Nathan Court 

BUNDOORA

Install solar powered 

flashing lights at 

existing pedestrian 

crossing

$75,000 Whittlesea

Mount Eliza Road 

from Rankins Road to 

Meadow Lane KERRIE

Install approximately 

1950m of guard rail 

(EzyGuard Smart), 

widen shoulders

$929,000 Macedon 

Ranges

Mountain Glen Drive

from Kennys Road to 

Watsons Road (entire 

length) TRAFALGAR 

EAST

Upgrade existing 

safety barriers and 

improve intersection 

delineation

$309,000 Baw Baw
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Pakington Street 

Albert Street 

GEELONG WEST

Upgrade signals with 

split phasing, 

improved lighting, and 

early start for 

pedestrians

$147,804 Greater 

Geelong

Paternoster Road

Bailey Road to 

Beaconsfield- 

Emerald Road

EMERALD

Install profiled (audio 

tactile) centreline and 

edge lines from 

Beaconsfield- Emerald 

Road to Bailey Road; 

install W-Beam safety 

barriers

$364,000 Cardinia

Reynard Street 

Gordon Street 

COBURG

Construct raised 

threshold including 

drainage, footpath 

works and speed 

humps either side on 

Reynard Street, install 

speed hump, signage 

and upgrade line 

marking on Portland 

Street, extend and 

expand school 40 limit

$111,000 Moreland

Romsey Road

from Knox Road, 

Glenfern Road, Kerrie 

Road ROMSEY

Install approximately 

1300m of guard rail

$337,000 Macedon 

Ranges

Sedgwick Road

from Nankervis Road 

to Storys Road 

MANDURANG 

SOUTH

Install approximately 

4310m of wire rope, 

widen shoulders, 

construct staggered 

intersection of 

Sedgwick 

Road/Nankervis Road 

by realigning 

Nankervis Road

$920,000 Greater 

Bendigo
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Short Street 

McEarcharn Street 

EAST BAIRNSDALE

Reconfigure Y- 

Intersection at 

McEacharn Street to a 

T-Intersection. Mark 

parking lane to 

visually narrow street

$215,000 East 

Gippsland

Skyline Road

from Taylor Bay Road 

to Fraser Park Road 

EILDON

Install guideposts, 

curve warning signs, 

advisory speed signs 

and Curve Alignment 

Markers at required 

locations along the 

road

$51,000 Murrindindi

Stewarts Bridge Road 

between Bangerang 

Road and Echuca-

Nathalia Road 

KANYAPELLA

Install guide posts, 

curve warning signs, 

advisory speed signs 

and Curve Alignment 

Markers at required 

locations along the 

road

$68,000 Moira

Stewarts Road 

Outtrim-Moyarra 

Road OUTTRIM

Extend barriers and 

add rubrail, add kerb 

to intersection, skid 

resistant pavement 

through curve, bell 

mouth seal on Grays 

Road, extend splitter 

on Outtrim- Moyarra, 

speed reduction to 

80km/hr, advisory 

speeds on curves

$480,000 South 

Gippsland
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Victoria Road Darebin 

Road NORTHCOTE

Install mast arms on 

the east, west and 

south approaches; 

install a “Give Way to 

pedestrians" sign on 

the north west corner 

and reprogram signals 

so that pedestrians 

have a head start

$92,000 Darebin

Victoria Street Panton 

Street EAGLEHAWK

Construct splitter 

islands on both streets 

and channelisation 

including kerb 

outstands and 

footpaths

$133,000 Greater 

Bendigo

Waterview Boulevard 

Marathon Boulevard 

CRAIGIEBURN

Install fully controlled 

right turn phases at 

the signalised 

intersection

$98,000 Hume (VIC)

Wellington Street 

Keele Street 

COLLINGWOOD

Construct raised 

pedestrian crossing 

with a kerb extension, 

extend and refresh 

line marking, install 

new signage

$138,000 Yarra City

Wentworth Avenue 

from Dandelion Drive 

ROWVILLE

Install traffic calming 

measures (speed 

cushions)

$130,800 Knox

Windrock Avenue 

Between Punt Street 

and Central Park 

Avenue 

CRAIGIEBURN

Install fully controlled 

right turn phases at 

the signalised 

intersection. Add mast 

arms to the eastern 

and western 

approaches

$126,000 Hume (VIC)
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Windsor Avenue St 

Johns Avenue 

SPRINGVALE

Reconstruct 

roundabout central 

island to improve 

deflection, install 

pedestrian safety 

treatments at 

roundabout

$160,000 Greater 

Dandenong

Axedale-Goornong 

Road 1km either side 

of Campaspe Road

BARNADOWN

Install approximately 

930m of safety 

barriers and seal 

shoulders

$400,000 Greater 

Bendigo

Bellfield Drive 

Waterview Boulevard 

CRAIGIEBURN

Introduce reverse 

curves on the north 

and south approaches 

to reduce vehicle 

speeds through the 

roundabout

$238,000 Hume (VIC)

Bessie Creek Road

Seymour Road to 

Dore Road NAR NAR 

GOON NORTH

Seal shoulders 

between Seymour 

Road and Moore 

Road, install tactile 

edgeline between 

Seymour Road and 

Moore Road, install 

sections of W- Beam 

safety barriers along 

the road side, install 

drivable end walls, and 

remove roadside 

hazards

$704,000 Cardinia
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Bogong High Plains

between Sun Valley 

Road and Wallace 

Hut Track BENAMBRA

Install safety barrier 

and rubrail, correct 

crossfall, install 

delineation treatments 

including centreline 

and edgelines, curve 

warning signs, Curve 

Alignment Markers, 

Raised Reflective 

Pavements Markers, 

guideposts and 

reduce the speed limit

$1,418,000 Alpine

Broadford-Glenaroua 

Road Dwyers Road 

and Camerons Creek 

Road

GLENAROUA

Install 0.3m shoulder 

at curve of Broadford- 

Glenaroua Road, 

reseal bellmouths, 

correct superelevation, 

install stop sign and 

linemarking, upgrade 

signage and CAMs, 

revise priorities at the 

two-way one lane 

bridge with improved 

signs and linemarking

$106,000 Mitchell

Camp Street Church 

Street KANGAROO 

FLAT

Install a roundabout $400,000 Greater 

Bendigo
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Canning Street 

Richardson Street 

CARLTON NORTH

Extend kerbs, install 

shared entry and exit 

lanes, construct 

C-shaped central 

traffic island, install 

raised zebra crossings, 

mark sharrows on 

approaching lanes, 

install pedestrian 

facilities, appropriate 

signage and line 

marking

$527,000 Yarra City

Cedar Drive Poplar 

Avenue NEWINGTON

Install a roundabout $426,822 Ballarat

Cuthberts Road 

Whites Road 

CARDIGAN

Install a roundabout $1,569,300 Ballarat

Drummond Street 

Macpherson St 

CARLTON NORTH

Construct kerb 

extensions, remove 

central parking, 

construct median 

islands, duplicate stop 

signs, construct raised 

platforms with 

contrasting pavement 

material, construct flat 

top road humps

$375,000 Yarra City

Dublin Road Knaith 

Rd RINGWOOD EAST

Install traffic signals $409,000 Maroondah

Forest Road Dorian 

Avenue FERNTREE 

GULLY

Re-sheet the 

pavement with anti-

skid surface (calcined 

bauxite)

$222,360 Knox

Page 14 of 17Federal Funding to Fix 71 'Black Spots' In Victoria | Ministers for the Department o...

1/06/2021



Forge Creek Road

Netley Road to 

Racecourse Road

FORGE CREEK

Install localised barrier 

protection, modify line 

marking

$457,000 East 

Gippsland

Fullers Road

from Landing Road to 

Poor Fellow Me Creek

FOSTER

Install seven lengths of 

guardrail barrier 

including terminals, 

install warning signs, 

implement speed limit 

reduction

$261,000 South 

Gippsland

Kelp Street Timor 

Street 

WARRNAMBOOL

Install a single lane 

roundabout

$272,815 Warrnambool

Kilby Road Belford 

Road KEW EAST

Upgrade the existing 

Zebra crossing to 

Wombat crossing and 

install chevron line 

marking

$34,500 Boroondara

Larnders Track

from 200m south of 

East West Road to 

500m north of East 

West Road

WARRAGUL

Install W-beam safety 

barriers and 

delineation 

improvements

$167,640 Baw Baw

Meredith Street 

Jacana Avenue 

BROADMEADOWS

Raise Meredith Street 

approaches to Jacana 

Avenue, reconstruct 

splitter island to 

preserve east/west 

pedestrian refuge link 

to Olsen Place Activity 

Centre

$126,000 Hume (VIC)
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Mount Lyall Road

from North Poowong 

Road to Weavers 

Road

NYORA

Seal shoulders, mark 

centreline, install 

guideposts, barriers, 

speed limit reduction

$251,000 South 

Gippsland

Myers Street 

Swanston Street 

GEELONG

Install fully- controlled 

right turn including 

exclusive right-turn 

lanes and pedestrian 

early start

$95,746 Greater 

Geelong

Normanby Avenue 

Rayment Street 

THORNBURY

Construct kerb 

extensions at the 

intersection and 

relocate stop lines 

further into 

intersection to 

improve sightlines, 

install raised platforms 

on the Rayment Street 

approaches

$229,000 Darebin

Olympic Parade

from 450m south of 

Calder Highway to 

330m north of 

Symonds Street

MAIDEN GULLY

Install approximately 

1350m of safety 

barriers

$405,000 Greater 

Bendigo

Pentland Parade 

Hobbs Street 

SEDDON

Construct raised 

intersection platform 

and 40km/h speed 

limit reduction

$114,000 Maribyrnong
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Rathdowne Street 

O'Grady Street 

CARLTON NORTH

Install green surface 

treatment in bicycle 

lane across conflict 

point, extend keep 

clear zone, construct 

kerb extensions on the 

O'Gradys road 

approach, install 

warning signage on 

the north-east corner 

of the intersection

$115,000 Yarra City

Union Road

from Windsor 

Crescent to Montrose 

Street

SURREY HILLS

Lower speed limit on 

Union Road from 

60km/h to 40km/h 

between Canterbury 

Road and Mont Albert 

Road

$194,000 Boroondara

Yan Yean Road

at Hazel Glenn Drive 

and Mitchells Run

DOREEN

Install traffic signals at 

Hazel Glen Drive, 

amend Mitchells Run 

to left in/left out only 

at Yan Tean Rd

$525,000 Whittlesea

MEDIA RELEASE

Tuesday 16 July 2019

JOINT RELEASE WITH

The Hon Scott Buchholz MP

Assistant Minister for Road Safety and Freight Transport

Federal Member for Wright
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The Hon Michael McCormack MP 
Deputy Prime Minister
Minister for Infrastructure, Transport and Regional Development

(/mccormack)

Home (/) > The Hon Michael McCormack MP (/mccormack) > Media releases

(/mccormack/media-release) > Federal funding to fix 92 black spots in Victoria 

Federal funding to fix 92 

black spots in Victoria

Funding under the Australian Government’s Black Spot Program will substantially 

improve 92 dangerous crash sites on Victorian roads over the next two years.

Deputy Prime Minister and Minister for Infrastructure, Transport and Regional 

Development Michael McCormack said the state would receive $38.7 million under the 

program’s 2020-21 funding round.

“This major investment is part of the Australian Government’s commitment to building 

safer roads right across the nation,” Mr McCormack said.

“The high-priority locations we are funding have seen a total of nine fatal crashes and a 

further 521 causing injuries recorded over the past five years.” 

Assistant Minister for Road Safety and Freight Transport Scott Buchholz said the 92 

Black Spot projects across Victoria would make an important contribution towards 

reducing serious injuries and deaths on Victorian roads and built on previous 

investments in the state.

“Our Liberal and Nationals Government has invested the funding needed to deliver 535 

projects across Victoria,” Mr Buchholz said.

“Regional Victorians have been the primary beneficiaries of this program, as we have 

placed a heavy focus on addressing the number of crashes causing death and injury in 

regional areas.
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“This new funding will see total investment through the Black Spot program in Victoria 

rise to $237.4 million, demonstrating our ongoing commitment to improving road 

safety.”

Federal Member for Monash and Chair of the Victorian Black Spot Consultative Panel 

Russell Broadbent said this investment in Black Spot projects would deliver safer roads 

in local government areas throughout Victoria.

“The Black Spot Program funds safety measures such as traffic signals and roundabouts 

at road locations where a number of serious crashes are known to have occurred or are 

at risk of occurring,” Mr Broadbent said.

“The panel that reviews priorities for the program includes representatives from the 

Royal Automobile Club of Victoria, the Victorian Transport Association, Victoria Police, 

the Municipal Association of Victoria and VicRoads.”

For more information on the Australian Government’s Black Spot Program, or to 

nominate a black spot, visit http://investment.infrastructure.gov.au/funding/blackspots

(https://investment.infrastructure.gov.au/infrastructure_investment/black_spot/).

Media Contact:

Mr McCormack – Dean Shachar 0418 202 860

Mr Buchholz – Scott O’Connell 0413 424 384

Mr Broadbent – (03) 5623 2064 

2020–21 Black Spot Program – Victoria

Project Title Description Australian 

Government 

Contribution

Local

Government 

Area
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Katandra Main 

Road Labuan 

Road KATANDRA 

WEST

Relocate the 

southern leg of the 

intersection to the 

west to create a 

Staggered T 

intersection

$407,103 Greater 

Shepparton

McCulloch Street 

George St 

DROMANA

Install signage, 

linemarking, and 

intersection 

threshold 

treatments

$286,000 Mornington 

Peninsula

Bridge Inn Road 

Cravens Road and 

Galloway Drive 

MERNDA

Change signal 

phasing to include 

fully controlled right 

hand turn phase

$46,000 Whittlesea

High Street

Cramer Street

PRESTON

Change signal 

phasing to include 

fully controlled right 

turns, upgrade 

lanterns to LED, 

extend right turn 

lane on south 

approach, clear 

hazards

$160,000 Darebin

Mt Duneed Road 

at Rail Underpass 

WINCHELSEA

Widen road, 

construct 1m wide 

sealed shoulders, 

apply skid resistant 

asphalt, install 

guard fence with 

rub-rail, improve 

delineation and 

update signage, 

clear hazards, install 

street lighting

$1,020,000 Surf Coast
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Sayers Road

Tarneit Road

TARNEIT

Install a mast arm 

on north approach 

of traffic signals

$51,000 Wyndham

Watton Street 

north of Comben 

Drive intersection 

WERRIBEE

Install flashing 

pedestrian (Zebra) 

signals

$105,000 Wyndham

Shelford-Mt 

Mercer Road 

north of Grahams 

Road MOUNT 

MERCER

Construct sealed 

shoulders to 1.5m 

from Grahams Road 

to Rices Road, 

including tactile 

edge line and 

Raised Reflective 

Pavement Markers. 

Install barrier with 

rub rail through the 

deviation on east 

side

$1,100,000 Golden

Plains

Theodore Street Henry 

Street ST ALBANS

Install a roundabout 

treatment, with central 

splitter islands on the 

approaches, associated 

signage and 

linemarking, lighting 

upgrades as required 

and relocation of 

pedestrian crossing 

points

$226,000 Brimbank
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Coldstream West 

Road west of Victoria 

Road COLDSTREAM

Seal shoulders to 1m 

wide, install guard fence 

with motorcycle rub rail, 

install road lighting, 

install guard fence for 

exposed culvert, 

upgrade guard rail 

terminals, install line 

marking, edge line and 

Raised Reflective 

Pavement Markers

$261,000 Yarra 

Ranges

Clarke Road south of 

Spring Road 

SPRINGVALE SOUTH

Upgrade street lighting 

along the road to 

current standards and 

improve at traffic control 

devices, install new 

blister island at southern 

end of road

$152,000 Greater 

Dandenong

High Street

Queen Street

RESERVOIR

Modify and reprogram 

existing Pedestrian 

Operated Signals (POS) 

north of Queen Street, 

to be activated by traffic 

on Queen Street. 

Relocate existing bus 

stop

$63,000 Darebin

Worsley Road 

between Perry Road 

and Thompson Road 

BANGHOLME

Construct sealed 

shoulders to 1m, 

upgrade guard barrier 

terminals, install red 

Raised Reflective 

Pavement Markers along 

edge line

$917,000 Greater 

Dandenong
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Yarra Street

Myers Street

GEELONG

Change traffic light 

phasing including Fully 

Controlled Right Turns 

(FCRT) for Yarra Street, 

early start for 

pedestrians and 

illuminated Give Way to 

Pedestrians lantern

$120,000 Greater 

Geelong

Fallon Street

Dawson Street

BRUNSWICK

Construct a raised safety 

threshold (raised 

wombat) treatment on 

the south leg of the 

intersection, and a fully 

mountable splitter island 

with chevron line-marking 

on the north leg

$135,000 Moreland

La Trobe Street

at Entrance to

Melbourne City

Carpark

MELBOURNE

Install electronic warning 

signs and light up 

coloured markers, 

triggered by approaching 

cyclists. Additional loop 

that calls red for drivers 

exiting carpark when 

cyclists approach and 

when queuing across the 

keep clear. Extend keep 

clear

$254,000 Melbourne

McKinlay Street

Sutton Street

ECHUCA

Install two concrete 

splitter islands and 

associated signage and 

line marking in McKinlay 

Street at the intersection 

of Sutton Street

$91,000 Campaspe

Page 6 of 25Federal funding to

1/06/2021



Mason Street 

between Millers 

Road and Melbourne 

Road ALTONA 

NORTH

Reduce speed limit to 50 

km/h with reduced traffic 

lane widths and buffer 

linemarking, install four 

C-roundabouts, apply 

green pavement to 

bicycle lane, install ESLS, 

kerb outstands, cyclist 

bypass lane at 

roundabout, install 

flashing zebra crossing

$1,799,000 Hobsons 

Bay

Hyland Highway 7km 

section south of 

Carrajung Lower 

WON WRON

Correct crossfall at 

Carrajung Lower Road, 

install safety barrier with 

motorcycle protection rub 

rail, road widening at 

locations with new 

barriers, shoulder sealing, 

bell mouth sealing.

$2,000,000 Wellington

Aitken Boulevard 

James Mirams Drive 

and Lysterfield Drive 

ROXBURGH PARK

Construct raised 

intersection, alter signal 

phasing sequence to fully 

controlled right turns, 

right turn lane increase 

on James Mirams Drive

$863,000 Hume 

(VIC)

LaTrobe Terrace

Fyans Street

NEWTOWN

Install fully-controlling 

right-turn movement on 

North/South approaches, 

improve intersection 

capacity

$628,000 Greater 

Geelong

Graham Street Lahinch 

Street 

BROADMEADOWS

Raise approaches on 

Lahinch Street by slowing 

vehicles down on the 

north and south approach 

to Graham Street

$151,000 Hume 

(VIC)
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Portarlington Road 

McAdams Lane 

BELLARINE

Install Chevron Alignment 

Markers and guideposts, 

install roadside safety 

barrier, implement centre 

median linemarking, 

edgeline, Raised 

Reflective Pavement 

Markers, clear hazards, 

install ‘Stop Ahead’ 

signage in McAdams Lane

$250,000 Greater 

Geelong

Barrow Street

Mitchell Street

BRUNSWICK

Install asphalt speed 

cushion at each of the 

four approaches to the 

Barrow Street and 

Mitchell Street 

roundabout, and install 

street light

$86,000 Moreland

Moorabool Street 

Kilgour Street 

GEELONG

Install raised pavements 

on the east and west 

approaches of Kilgour 

Street, install mast arm on 

east approach (Kilgour St), 

install new street light

$186,000 Greater 

Geelong

Lygon Street Victoria 

Street BRUNSWICK 

EAST

Allow advanced 

pedestrian cycle at traffic 

signals across Lygon St 

and install two flashing 

Give Way to Pedestrians 

signs to accompany the 

green east and west 

vehicle phase

$85,000 Moreland
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Barwon Heads Road 

Mt Pleasant Road 

BELMONT

Upgrade/add lighting, 

extend and widen left turn 

slot, change Give Way to 

a Stop control, extend 

splitter island and 

advance holding line to 

edge of cycle lane, install 

Raised Reflective 

Pavement Markers, 

refresh line- marking and 

signs

$158,000 Greater 

Geelong

Dawson Street Moule 

Street BRUNSWICK 

WEST

Install green bicycle lane 

treatment on southern 

bicycle lane on Dawson 

Street, bicycle symbol 

markings and a 'Watch for 

Cyclists' sign on Moule 

Street on approach to the 

intersection

$8,000 Moreland

Beards Track 11km 

section from Latrobe 

River Road NEERIM 

SOUTH

Apply uniform surface 

treatment, install 

delineation treatments 

such as Chevron 

Alignment Markers, 

signage, and guideposts, 

improve sight distance 

through curves (cutting of 

embankments), upgrade 

drainage, rest 

area/guidance areas 

located along the route

$1,132,000 Baw Baw
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Corio-Waurn Ponds 

Road (Princes 

Highway) Midland 

Highway GEELONG 

WEST

Install advisory speed limit 

sign along the overpass, 

asphalt overlay/skid 

resistance treatment, new 

mast arm on north 

approach on Corio-Waurn 

Ponds Road, move back 

stop line and re-cut 

detector loops

$301,000 Greater 

Geelong

Surf Coast Highway 

Reserve Road 

GROVEDALE

Ban right-turn and 

through

manoeuvres out of 

Reserve Road and Felix 

Street, spike down rubber 

islands, improve signage, 

improvements, install 

mountable median 

extension and new street 

light

$225,000 Greater 

Geelong

Boolarra-Mirboo

North Road 3km 

section west of 

O'Gradys Creek 

BOOLARRA

Install warning signs, 

advisory speed signs, 

Chevron Alignment 

Markers, guide posts, 

custom warning signs, 

seal Bellmouth, apply line 

marking and speed 

reduction

$148,000 Latrobe 

City
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Mt Pleasant Road 

Jacobs Street 

BELMONT

Apply skid-resistant 

asphalt overlay on road, 

apply line marking, install 

40km/h speed advisory 

and roundabout ahead 

warning signs on approach 

to the roundabout, install 

Raised Reflective Pavement 

Markers and refresh low 

reflective signs

$181,000 Greater 

Geelong

Cheddar Road

Carrol Street and

Gladstone Street

RESERVOIR

Install traffic island on 

Carrol Street to prevent 

right-out movements, 

install raised platform 

within the median opening, 

install new lighting pole, 

realign shared path, install 

concrete kerb outstands at 

Gladstone Street

$347,000 Darebin

Marion Street from 

Millers Road to 

Sutton Avenue 

ALTONA NORTH

Install a four raised 

intersection, replace 

existing street light at Sixth 

Avenue and Angus Avenue

$155,000 Hobsons 

Bay

Lyndarum Drive 

Greenfields Drive and 

Manor House Drive 

EPPING

Install raised pavements on 

all approaches of the 

existing roundabout

$57,000 Whittlesea

Thompson Road

Cox Road

NORLANE

Remove 60 km/hr sign on 

south approach, upgrade 

signals to LED, install “No 

U-Turn” sign along the Cox 

Road west approach, install 

mast arm on Thompson 

Road, apply linemarking

$178,000 Greater 

Geelong
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Paynes Road 

between Lower 

Homestead Road and 

Edward Road 

CHIRNSIDE PARK

Seal shoulders to 1m wide, 

install guard fence with 

motorcycle rub rail, 

upgrade all guard rail 

terminals, upgrade line 

marking centreline and 

edge line, supply/upgrade 

raised reflective pavement 

markers and guideposts

$324,000 Yarra 

Ranges

Kingsway Railway 

Parade North GLEN 

WAVERLEY

Install two new "Give 

Way to

Pedestrians" LED 

warning messages, 

change the existing 

pedestrian crossing 

lights at the 

intersection to an 

early start

$27,000 Monash

Cleeland Street

David Street

DANDENONG

Install raised asphalt 

pedestrian (wombat) 

crossings on all legs 

and geometry 

improvements to the 

existing roundabout 

at the intersection of 

Cleeland Street and 

David Street

$464,000 Greater 

Dandenong

Hastings Township 

Between Frankston-

Flinders Road, Hodgins 

Road, Reid Parade to 

the Western Port Bay 

HASTINGS

Implement area wide 

speed limit 

treatments in key risk 

areas, including 

lowered speeds, 

electronic school 

zone speed signs and 

road-markings

$263,000 Mornington 

Peninsula
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Mardan Road 3km 

section west of 

Meeniyan-Mirboo 

North Road MARDAN

Install warning signs, 

line marking 

(including audio 

tactile), raised 

pavement markers 

and guide posts over 

a 3km length

$135,000 South 

Gippsland

Aquatic Drive 

Rosamond Road 

MARIBYRNONG

Install pedestrian 

fencing along 

southern side of 

Aquatic Drive, replace 

flood lights, install 

flashing solar stud 

lights, apply ‘Zig ‘zag’ 

line marking, install 

larger ’40 km/h’ 

speed sign

$154,000 Maribyrnong

Mount Eliza Way

west of Nepean

Highway MOUNT 

ELIZA

Install wombat 

crossings at all 

pedestrian crossings 

and flashing lights at 

two-thirds of the 

crossings, reduce 

speed within 

shopping centre, 

40km/h pavement 

marking, apply 

threshold treatment

$1,027,000 Mornington 

Peninsula

Liege Avenue

from Heatherton

Road to Railway

Parade NOBLE PARK

Install raised 

intersection 

platforms at two 

intersections

$176,000 Greater 

Dandenong
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Burke Road

High Street and

Doncaster Road

KEW EAST

Implement fully 

controlled right turn 

(non-peak hours) on 

Burke Road South 

approach and extend 

holding right turn lane

$275,000 Boroondara

Black Springs Road 

Stanley Street 

CHIRNSIDE PARK

Widen sealed 

pavement and 

linemarking to provide 

a dedicated right turn 

lane onto Stanley 

Street, 1m unsealed 

shoulder and 

pavement widening, 

install w-beam guard 

rail and traffic impact 

cushions at the ends 

of the guard rail 

terminals

$280,000 Yarra Ranges

Boardwalk Boulevard 

Sneydes Road POINT 

COOK

Install mast arm on 

north and west 

approaches

$70,000 Wyndham

Peatlings Road 300m 

South West of Midland 

Highway BAGSHOT

Install safety barriers, 

straighten curves and 

widen road to 

separate traffic with a 

painted median, 

improve delineation

$469,000 Greater 

Bendigo

Exhibition Street from 

La Trobe Street to 

Bourke Street 

MELBOURNE

Remove median 

parking and construct 

continuous median

$625,000 Melbourne
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Daly Street Victoria 

Street BRUNSWICK 

WEST

Construct raised Safety 

Platforms, along with a 

reduced speed limit 

and refreshed line 

marking

$42,000 Moreland

Leith Street

Talbot Street

REDAN

Construct new 

roundabout at existing 

cross road intersection 

of Leith Street and 

Talbot Street and 

construct raised traffic 

islands and wombat 

crossings at the 

intersection of Leith 

Street and Ripon 

Street

$780,000 Ballarat

Merri Street Banyan 

Street and Pertobe 

Road WARRNAMBOOL

Reconstruct 

roundabout with 

larger relocated 

central island, 

improved deflections, 

raised pavement, bike 

sharrows, approach 

islands with refuges, 

new street lighting

$340,000 Warrnamboo 

l
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Old Sydney Road from 

Northern Highway to 

Camerons Lane WALLAN

Upgrade and clear 

grass from guideposts, 

upgrade warning signs, 

reduce speed limit 

(Northern Highway to 

Stockdale Road) on Old 

Sydney Road, and 

install Chevron 

Alignment Markers and 

review curve advisory 

speed on Darraweit 

Road

$127,000 Mitchell

Russells Bridge Road 

2km section near Parker 

Road RUSSELLS BRIDGE

Reduce speed limit to 

60km/h, install 

additional Chevron 

Alignment Markers, 

Raised Reflective 

Pavement Markers and 

guide posts. Place 

barrier line through the 

length of works. 

Improve delineation. 

Install new guard fence 

(W-beam) as required

$138,000 Golden

Plains

Berkeley Street 

Queensberry Street 

CARLTON

Install electronic sign 

on mini mast arm and 

install light up coloured 

markers that alerts 

vehicles turning left 

that cyclists are 

approaching. Install 

green surface 

treatment within 

bicycle lane across 

intersection on both 

sides of intersection

$161,000 Melbourne
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La Trobe Street

Park Street

MELBOURNE

Install electronic 

warning signs and light 

up coloured markers 

that alerts vehicles 

turning left into Park 

Street that cyclists are 

approaching and to 

give way

$148,000 Melbourne

Tannery Lane Guys Hill 

Road STRATHFIELDSAYE

Construct a 

roundabout

$588,000 Greater 

Bendigo

St David Street

Gooch Street

THORNBURY

Install raised 

intersection and kerb 

extensions at the 

intersection of St David 

Street / Gooch Street. 

Upgrade street lighting 

as required.

$248,000 Darebin

Murray Street

Bonwick Street

FAWKNER

Install raised safety 

platforms on 4 legs of the 

intersection of Murray 

Street and Bonwick Street

$46,000 Moreland

Storys Road 1km 

section from Emu 

Creek Road EMU 

CREEK

Install safety barriers on 

high risk curves, improve 

delineation (Chevron 

Alignment Markers, 

continuous centreline and 

edge line Raised Reflective 

Pavement Markers), install 

solar lighting, seal 

shoulders to 1m

$729,000 Greater 

Bendigo

Lonsdale Street

Spring Street

MELBOURNE

Upgrade signals to LED, 

install a mini mast arm on 

the south approach, clear 

hazards

$163,000 Melbourne
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Bakers Road

Pallett Street

COBURG NORTH

Install raised safety 

platforms on Pallett Street 

(north leg) and both Bakers 

Road approaches, 

associated line marking 

and signage works

$47,000 Moreland

Rathdowne Street 

Pelham Street 

CARLTON

Install electronic warning 

signs that alerts vehicles 

turning right into Pelham 

Street and vehicles turning 

left into Rathdowne Street 

that cyclists are 

approaching. Refresh 

green surface treatment on 

bike lane across 

intersection

$143,000 Melbourne

Townsend Road

Boundary Road

ST ALBANS PARK

Install flat top humps 

(Wombat Crossings) on 

Coppards Road and 

Townsend Road 

approaches to the 

intersection with cyclists 

warning signs. Install 

Sharrow Markings on 

approaches and refresh all 

line markings and signs

$292,000 Greater 

Geelong
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Edols Street Cowie Street 

NORTH GEELONG

Construct a raised 

intersection matching 

with existing lip of kerb 

to avoid additional 

drainage measures, 

install new Stop line-

marking and Raised 

Reflective Pavement 

Markers on Cowie 

Street approaches, 

review lighting

$242,000 Greater 

Geelong

Fisher Road 3km section 

between Jacksons Track 

and Old Sale Road 

DROUIN WEST

Widen curve of 

northern-most corner, 

install safety barrier 

with G.R.E.A.T. 

terminals, improve 

roadside delineation 

including the provision 

of guideposts and 

chevron alignment 

markers

$137,000 Baw Baw

Learmonth Road

Ring Road

WENDOUREE

Modify geometry, 

install left slip lane and 

additional approach 

lanes. Improve lighting

$1,262,000 Ballarat

Aura Vale Road Old 

Menzies Creek Road 

MENZIES CREEK

Improve roadside 

delineation including 

the provision of 

guideposts and 

chevron alignment 

markers, widening of 

corners where feasible, 

clear hazards

$120,000 Cardinia
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Thomson Dam Access 

Road between Thomson 

Valley Road and 

Silvertop Picnic Area 

Road BAW BAW

Install new safety 

barrier with G.R.E.A.T. 

terminals, upgrade all 

non-compliant guard 

rail terminals to 

G.R.E.A.T. terminals, 

improve roadside 

delineation

$282,000 Baw Baw

Station Street from 

Robertson Parade to 

Lincoln Parade 

ASPENDALE

Install advanced bicycle 

detector, relocate and 

install signage, provide 

line-marked buffer 

zone, install audio 

tactile line marking, 

provide green bicycle 

surface overlay, 

implement “Keep Clear” 

linemarking

$107,000 Kingston

Findon Road

Maserati Drive

EPPING

Upgrade existing 

children’s crossing to the 

west of the Findon 

Road/Maserati Drive 

intersection to Pedestrian 

Operated Signals and 

provide a metering phase 

to enable queuing traffic 

in Maserati Drive to safely 

exit onto Findon Road

$231,000 Whittlesea

Ryans Road

Lanigan Road

COONGULLA

Install guideposts, refresh 

linemarking, install signs 

and safety barrier with 

motorcycle friendly 

treatments at curves 

where crashes occurred, 

reduce speed limit to 

80km/h

$196,000 Wellington
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Montague Street

Bridport Street

ALBERT PARK

Installing raised safety 

platform on the north 

approach to the 

intersection and sharrows 

on each approach

$54,000 Port Phillip

Rubicon Street

Talbot Street

REDAN

Construct new 

roundabout at existing 

cross road intersection

$495,000 Ballarat

Gormandale- 

Stradbroke Road 

Willung Road 

HIAMDALE

Install guideposts, signs, 

and safety barrier, install 

driveable endwalls, 

extend road culverts, seal 

bellmouths at 

intersections, relocate 

60km/h signs to 80km/h 

sign location near Butts 

Hill Road, refresh 

linemarking at Timbs 

Crossing Road

$1,141,000 Wellington

Grand Boulevard 

Newbury Boulevard 

CRAIGIEBURN

Install a raised wombat 

crossing on each of the 

four approaches

$276,000 Hume (VIC)

Whitworth Avenue 

Lewis Street 

SPRINGVALE

Install a roundabout $193,000 Greater 

Dandenong

Lonsdale Street

Queen Street

MELBOURNE

Install pedestrian 

operated signals

$246,000 Melbourne
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Myers Road 

Hendersons Road 

BITTERN

Install compact 

roundabout, supported 

by a raised platform on 

each approach and 

provision of speed 

reduction signage 

upstream of the 

approach

$735,000 Mornington 

Peninsula

Tinamba-Newry 

Road Upper Maffra 

Road NEWRY

Install guideposts, install 

new barrier at one curve 

and extend existing 

barrier (with motorcycle 

friendly treatments), 

alter superelevation and 

fill/pipe drain behind 

guardrail

$274,000 Wellington

Mair Street 

Armstrong Street 

and Lydiard Street 

BALLARAT CENTRAL

Install Fully Controlled 

Right Turns, kerb 

outstands, centre of the 

road parking removal 

and a solid median

$1,378,000 Ballarat

Frankston- 

Dandenong Road 

O'Gradys Road 

CARRUM DOWNS

Control right turn from 

Frankston-Dandenong 

into O'Gradys (part 

time) and extend the 

right turn lane to 120 

metres, amend 

O'Gradys Road lane 

configuration and signal 

operations, install Give-

way-to-pedestrians 

signs and bus priority 

signals

$778,000 Frankston
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Corrigan Road

Harold Road

NOBLE PARK

Signalisation of 

intersection of Harold 

Road and Corrigan 

Road including 

pedestrian crossing 

provisions

$569,000 Greater 

Dandenong

Havelock Street 

Landsborough Street 

BALLARAT NORTH

Construct new 

roundabout at existing 

cross road intersection

$580,000 Ballarat

Wildwood Road

Somerton Road

BULLA

Install roundabout with 

semi mountable 

annulus, splitter islands, 

associated signage, 

improved road drainage 

and upgraded street 

lighting

$783,000 Hume (VIC)

Hodgins Road 

Stumpy Gully Road 

TUERONG

Install a compact 

roundabout at the 

intersection, supported by 

a raised platform on each 

approach and provision of 

speed reduction signage 

upstream of the 

approaches

$1,507,000 Mornington 

Peninsula

McClelland Drive

Skye Road

LANGWARRIN

Modification to 

roundabout to increase 

angle of deflection and 

reduce speed. Design and 

construct kerb extension, 

traffic island, footpath and 

other associated works

$198,000 Frankston
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Shoreham Road 

Frankston-Flinders 

Road to Point Leo 

Road SHOREHAM

Seal shoulders to 1.2m on 

both sides of carriageway, 

install Chevron Alignment 

Markers at horizontal 

curves along route, install 

sections of safety barrier

$1,989,000 Mornington 

Peninsula

Codrington Street 

Ligar Street 

DROMANA

Install compact 

roundabout

supplemented by speed 

cushion pairs on each 

approach/departure to 

intersection reducing 

vehicle speeds on east-

west and north-south 

approach

$124,000 Mornington 

Peninsula

Lake Road Murray 

Valley Highway 

OLD 

TALLANGATTA

Install flashing warning 

sign (side road activated), 

install curve warning 

signage, upgrade 

intersection warning 

signage

$239,000 Towong

Box Forest Road

Sages Road

HADFIELD

Install of Pedestrian 

Operated Signals (Puffin) 

at the intersection of Box 

Forest Road and Sages 

Road, lighting 

improvements, 

accessibility 

improvements

$1,985,000 Moreland

MEDIA RELEASE

Friday 07 August 2020

JOINT RELEASE WITH

The Hon Scott Buchholz MP
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Assistant Minister for Road Safety and Freight Transport 

Russell Broadbent MP

Federal Member for Monash

Chair of the Victorian Black Spot Consultative Panel
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Projects endorsed for construction in 2021-22
ROADS

- State

- Local

- DELWP

DOT/RRV 

Region

Road Section 

or

 Intersection

Nominated By Councils Road 

Intersecting Road 

or

 Start/End points

Suburb /Town TEC $
Benefit 

Cost Ratio 

Federal 

Electorate

Local
North 

Eastern
Blackspot

Local Government 

Authority
Greater Shepparton City Council Katandra Main Road Labuan Road Katandra West           407,103 25.6 Nicholls

Local
Metro South 

East
Blackspot

Local Government 

Authority
Mornington Peninsula Shire Council Dromana Township McCulloch Street Dromana           286,000 17.9 Melbourne

State
Metro North 

West
Blackspot

Local Government 

Authority
Whittlesea City Council Bridge Inn Road Cravens Road/ Galloway Drive Mernda             46,000 14.1 McEwen

Local
Metro North 

West
Blackspot

Local Government 

Authority
Darebin City Council High Street Cramer Street Preston           160,000 12.8 Cooper

Local
South 

Western
Blackspot

Local Government 

Authority
Surf Coast Shire Council Mt Duneed Road rail underpass mt Duneed Road Winchelsea        1,020,000 12.2 Corangamite

Local
Metro North 

West
Blackspot

Local Government 

Authority
Wyndham City Council Sayers Road Sayers Road and Tarneit Road Tarneit             51,000 11.7 Lalor

Local
Metro North 

West
Blackspot

Local Government 

Authority
Wyndham City Council Watton Street Between Comben Dr & Duncans Rd Werribee           105,000 11.6 Lalor

Local
South 

Western
Blacklength

Local Government 

Authority
Golden Plains Shire Council Shelford-Mt Mercer Road Grahams Road Mt Mercer        1,100,000 11.3 Ballarat

Local
Metro North 

West
Blackspot

Local Government 

Authority
Brimbank City Council Theodore Street Henry Street St Albans           226,000 10.6 Fraser

Local
Metro South 

East
Blacklength

Local Government 

Authority
Yarra Ranges Shire Council Coldstream West Road Victoria Road Coldstream           261,000 10.6 Casey

Local Eastern Blacklength
Local Government 

Authority
Wellington Shire Council Gormandale-Stradbroke Road Willung Road Hiamdale        1,141,000 10.2 Gippsland

Local
Metro South 

East
Blacklength

Local Government 

Authority
Greater Dandenong City Council Clarke Road Spring Road Springvale South           152,000 9.6 Bruce

Local
Metro North 

West
Blackspot

Local Government 

Authority
Darebin City Council High Street Queen Street Reservoir             63,000 9.3 Cooper

Local
Metro South 

East
Blacklength

Local Government 

Authority
Greater Dandenong City Council Worsley Road Thompsons Road Bangholme           917,000 9.2 Isaacs

Local
Metro North 

West
Blackspot

Local Government 

Authority
Moreland City Council Fallon Street Dawson Street Brunswick           135,000 9.1 Wills

Local
South 

Western
Blackspot

Local Government 

Authority
Greater Geelong City Council Yarra Street Myers Street Geelong           120,000 9.1 Corio

Local
Metro North 

West
Blackspot

Local Government 

Authority
Melbourne City Council La Trobe Street at Entrance to Melbourne City Carpark Melbourne           254,000 8.8 Melbourne

Local Northern Blackspot
Department of 

Transport
Campaspe Shire Council McKinlay Street Sutton Street Echuca             91,000 8.7 Nicholls

Local
Metro North 

West
Blacklength

Local Government 

Authority
Hobsons Bay City Council Mason Street Millers Road Altona North        1,799,000 8 Gellibrand

State Eastern Blacklength
Department of 

Transport
Wellington Shire Council Hyland Highway 38°23'17.2"S 146°45'11.3"E Won Wron        2,000,000 8 Gippsland

Local
Metro North 

West
Blackspot

Local Government 

Authority
Hume City Council Aitken Boulevard James Mirams Drive and Lysterfield Drive Roxburgh park           863,000 7.6 Calwell

State
South 

Western
Blackspot

Local Government 

Authority
Greater Geelong City Council LaTrobe Tce Fyans St Newtown           628,000 7.5 Corio

Local
Metro North 

West
Blackspot

Local Government 

Authority
Hume City Council Graham Street Lahinch Street Broadmeadows           151,000 7.4 Calwell

State
South 

Western
Blackspot

Department of 

Transport
Greater Geelong City Council Geelong-Portarlington Rd McAdams Lane Bellarine           250,000 7.3 Corangamite

Local
Metro North 

West
Blackspot

Local Government 

Authority
Hume City Council Grand Boulevard Newbury Boulevard Craigieburn           276,000 7.3 Calwell

Local
Metro North 

West
Blackspot

Local Government 

Authority
Moreland City Council Barrow Street Mitchell Street Brunswick             86,000 6.9 Wills

Local
South 

Western
Blackspot

Local Government 

Authority
Greater Geelong City Council Moorabool Street Kilgour Street Geelong           186,000 6.7 Corio

Local
South 

Western
Blackspot

Local Government 

Authority
Greater Geelong City Council Barwon Heads Road Mt Pleasant Road Belmont           158,000 6.4 Corio

Local
Metro North 

West
Blackspot

Local Government 

Authority
Moreland City Council Lygon Street Victoria Street Brunswick East             85,000 6.4 Wills

Local
Metro North 

West
Blackspot

Local Government 

Authority
Moreland City Council Dawson Street Moule Street Brunswick West                8,000 6.4 Wills

State
South 

Western
Blackspot

Local Government 

Authority
Greater Geelong City Council Corio-Waurn Ponds Rd (Princes Hwy) Midland Hwy Geelong West           301,000 6.3 Corio

DELWP Eastern Blacklength DELWP Baw Baw Shire Council Beards Track Latrobe River Road Neerim South        1,132,000 6.3 Monash

Local
Metro South 

East
Blackspot

Local Government 

Authority
Greater Dandenong City Council Whitworth Avenue Lewis Street Springvale           193,000 6.3 Hotham

State
South 

Western
Blackspot

Local Government 

Authority
Greater Geelong City Council Surf Coast Hwy Reserve Rd Grovedale           225,000 6.2 Corangamite

Local Eastern Blacklength
Local Government 

Authority
Latrobe City Council Boolarra-Mirboo North Road 1000 Boolarra-Mirboo North Road Boolarra           148,000 6.1 Gippsland

Local
South 

Western
Blacklength

Local Government 

Authority
Greater Geelong City Council Mt Pleasant Road Jacobs St Highton           181,000 6 Corio

Local
Metro North 

West
Blackspot

Local Government 

Authority
Darebin City Council Cheddar Road Carrol Street / Gladstone Street Reservoir           347,000 6 Cooper

Local
Metro North 

West
Blacklength

Local Government 

Authority
Hobsons Bay City Council Marion Street Millers Road Altona North           155,000 5.7 Gellibrand

Local
Metro North 

West
Blackspot

Local Government 

Authority
Whittlesea City Council Lyndarum Drive Greenfields Drive/ Manor House Drive Epping             57,000 5.7 Scullin

State
South 

Western
Blackspot

Local Government 

Authority
Greater Geelong City Council Belmont-Corio Rd (Thompson Rd) Fyansford-Corio Rd (Cox Rd) Norlane           178,000 5.6 Corio

Local
Metro South 

East
Blackspot

Local Government 

Authority
Monash City Council Kingsway Railway Parade North Glen Waverley             27,000 5.5 Monash

Local
Metro South 

East
Blacklength

Local Government 

Authority
Yarra Ranges Shire Council Paynes Road Paynes Road and Edward Road Chirnside Park           324,000 5.5 Casey

Local
Metro South 

East
Blackspot

Local Government 

Authority
Greater Dandenong City Council Cleeland Street David Street Dandenong           464,000 5.3 Bruce

Local
Metro South 

East
Blackspot

Local Government 

Authority
Mornington Peninsula Shire Council Hastings Township High Street, Hastings Hastings           263,000 5.1 Melbourne

Local Eastern Blacklength
Local Government 

Authority
South Gippsland Shire Council Mardan Road 1228 Mardan Road Mardan           135,000 5.1 Monash

Local Metro Central Blackspot
Local Government 

Authority
Maribyrnong City Council Aquatic Drive Rosamond Road Maribyrnong           154,000 5.1 Maribyrnong

State
Metro South 

East
Blackspot

Department of 

Transport
Boroondara City Council Burke Rd/High St/Doncaster Rd Burke Rd/High St/Doncaster Rd Kew East           275,000 5 Kooyong

Local
Metro South 

East
Blacklength

Local Government 

Authority
Greater Dandenong City Council Liege Avenue Heatherton Road Noble Park           176,000 5 Bruce

Local
Metro South 

East
Blacklength

Local Government 

Authority
Mornington Peninsula Shire Council Mount Eliza Way Nepean Highway (west end) Mount Eliza        1,027,000 5 Monash

Local
Metro South 

East
Blackspot

Local Government 

Authority
Yarra Ranges Shire Council Black Springs Road & Stanley Street Black Springs Road and Stanley Street Chirnside Park           280,000 4.9 Casey

Local
Metro North 

West
Blackspot

Local Government 

Authority
Wyndham City Council Boardwalk Boulevard Sneydes Road Point Cook             70,000 4.8 Lalor

Local Northern Blackspot
Local Government 

Authority
Greater Bendigo City Council Peatlings Road 300m South West of Midland Highway Bagshot           469,000 4.7 Bendigo

Local
Metro North 

West
Blacklength

Local Government 

Authority
Melbourne City Council Exhibition Street La Trobe Street Melbourne           625,000 4.7 Melbourne

Local
Metro North 

West
Blackspot

Local Government 

Authority
Moreland City Council Daly Street Victoria Street Brunswick West             42,000 4.7 Wills

Local
South 

Western
Blackspot

Local Government 

Authority
Warnambool City Council Merri Street Banyan Street and Pertobe Road Warrnambool           340,000 4.6 Wannon

Local Western Blackspot
Local Government 

Authority
Ballarat City Council Leith Street Talbot Street Redan           780,000 4.6 Ballarat

Local
South 

Western
Blacklength

Local Government 

Authority
Golden Plains Shire Council Russells Bridge Road Parker Road Sutherlands Creek           138,000 4.5 Corangamite

Local Northern Blacklength
Local Government 

Authority
Mitchell Shire Council Old Sydney Road Northern Highway Wallan           127,000 4.5 McEwen
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Local
Metro North 

West
Blackspot

Local Government 

Authority
Melbourne City Council Berkeley Street Queensberry Street Carlton           161,000 4.5 Melbourne

Local
Metro North 

West
Blackspot

Local Government 

Authority
Melbourne City Council La Trobe Street Park Street Melbourne           148,000 4.4 Melbourne

Local Northern Blackspot
Local Government 

Authority
Greater Bendigo City Council Tannery Lane Guys Hill Road Strathfieldsaye           588,000 4.4 Bendigo

Local
Metro North 

West
Blackspot

Local Government 

Authority
Darebin City Council St David Street Gooch Street Thornbury           248,000 4.3 Cooper

Local
Metro North 

West
Blackspot

Local Government 

Authority
Moreland City Council Murray Street Bonwick Street Fawkner 3060             46,000 4.3 Wills

Local Northern Blacklength
Local Government 

Authority
Greater Bendigo City Council Storys Road Emu Creek Road Emu Creek           729,000 4.2 Bendigo

Local
Metro North 

West
Blackspot

Local Government 

Authority
Melbourne City Council Lonsdale Street Spring Street Melbourne           163,000 4.2 Melbourne

Local
Metro North 

West
Blackspot

Local Government 

Authority
Moreland City Council Bakers Road Pallett Street Coburg North             47,000 4.2 Wills

Local
Metro North 

West
Blackspot

Local Government 

Authority
Melbourne City Council Rathdowne Street Pelham Street Carlton           143,000 4.1 Melbourne

Local
South 

Western
Blacklength

Local Government 

Authority
Greater Geelong City Council Townsend Road Boundary Rd St Albans Park           292,000 4 Corio

Local
South 

Western
Blackspot

Local Government 

Authority
Greater Geelong City Council Edols Street Cowies Street North Geelong           242,000 3.7 Corio

Local Eastern Blacklength
Local Government 

Authority
Baw Baw Shire Council Fisher Road Jacksons Track Drouin West           137,000 3.6 Monash

Local
Metro South 

East
Blackspot

Local Government 

Authority
Cardinia Shire Council Aura Vale Road, Menzies Creek Wellington Road Menzies Creek           120,000 3.5 La Trobe

State Western Blackspot
Department of 

Transport
Ballarat City Council

Learmonth Road,

(Ballarat-Maryborough Road)
Ring Road Wendouree        1,262,000 3.5 Ballarat

Local Eastern Blacklength
Local Government 

Authority
Baw Baw Shire Council Thomson Dam Access Road Thomson Valley Road Thomson           282,000 3.5 Monash

Local
Metro South 

East
Blacklength

Local Government 

Authority
Kingston City Council Station Street Robertson Parade Aspendale           107,000 3.3 Isaacs

State
Metro North 

West
Blackspot

Local Government 

Authority
Whittlesea City Council Findon Road Maserati Drive Epping           231,000 3.2 Scullin

Local Eastern Blacklength
Local Government 

Authority
Wellington Shire Council Ryans Road Lanigan Road Coongulla           196,000 3.1 Gippsland

Local
Metro North 

West
Blackspot

Local Government 

Authority
Port Phillip City Council Montague Street Bridport Street Albert Park             54,000 3 Macnamara

Local Western Blackspot
Local Government 

Authority
Ballarat City Council Rubicon Street Talbot Streets Redan           495,000 2.8 Ballarat

State Western Blacklength
Department of 

Transport
Ballarat City Council Mair Street Armstrong Street & Lydiard Street Ballarat        1,378,000 2.5 Ballarat

Local
Metro North 

West
Blacklength

Local Government 

Authority
Melbourne City Council Lonsdale Street Queen Street Melbourne           246,000 2.4 Melbourne

Local
Metro South 

East
Blackspot

Local Government 

Authority
Mornington Peninsula Shire Council Myers Road Hendersons Road Bittern           735,000 2.2 Melbourne

Local Eastern Blacklength
Local Government 

Authority
Wellington Shire Council Tinamba-Newry Road Upper Maffra Road Newry           274,000 2.1 Gippsland

29,982,103



 

 

Victorian Federal Blackspot Consultative Panel Meeting: 2020-2021 Program 

 

Meeting commenced at 2pm. 

The Chair welcomed Consultative Panel members to the meeting. 

 and  confirmed minutes from 2019-20 Consultative Panel 

meeting. 

Actions arising from 2019-20 Consultative Panel meeting: 

 New Panel membership –  confirmed the new Panel chair as Russell 

Broadbent, MP for Monash 

 Kilby Rd – this has been passed to the Movement and Mobility team in the Metro 

South East regional office and options are being developed.  Movement and Place 

factors will be a key consideration as this is an important road link used by public 

transport 

 Three projects that were deemed ineligible last year after a review of crashes did not 

get resubmitted.  Those being: 

- Raglan Elmhurst Rd 

- Beaufort Carngham Rd  

- Chiltern Valley Rd 

Meeting Notes: 

A summary of the funding options for the 2020-21 program, together with the DoT’s 

recommendation, were presented to the committee prior to the meeting. A copy of the 

presentation is attached for reference. The DoT’s recommendation was to: 

Date: April 1st 2020 

Time: 2pm – 2:25pm 

Location: Skype and phone meeting 

Chair: Russell Broadbent MP 

Attendees: 

Committee members: 
- Russell Broadbent MP (Chair) 
- e (DoT)  
-  (DoT) 
-  (DoT) 
-  (RACV) 
-  (Minister Pulford’s Office) 
-  (DoI) 
-  (MAV) 

Administration support: 
- (DoT) 
- (DoT) 
- (DoT) 

Apologies:    
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1. Endorse up to $30 million worth of projects for construction in the 2020-21 financial 

year (priority list), and  

2. Endorse an additional $10 million worth of projects in reserve, to be approved for 

construction in 2021-22 .   

It is noted that councils would be encouraged to get the projects in the reserve list to a 

shovel ready status in 2020-21 and will be funded in the 2021-22 financial year.  Should any 

of the projects in the priority list be significantly delayed, the DoT would work with councils 

to accelerate delivery of reserve list projects. 

 

The chair put forward the recommendation for the committee to endorse the DoT’s 

recommendation to fund the $30 million priority list and the $10 million reserve list. No 

objections were received, and the committee unanimously accepted the DoT’s 

recommendation.  It was agreed that the lists of projects in each category should be 

circulated to Consultative Panel with the draft minutes.  The lists will then be forwarded to 

the Federal Department for finalisation and submission to the Federal Minister for 

Infrastructure, Transport and Regional Development. 

Action:  

The Chair requested that the Consultative Panel should meet later in the year 

(September/October) to review progress and actions. 

Action: to organise follow up meeting 

Other business: 

- None 

Meeting closed at 2.25pm 

 

Attachments: 

 Copy of the meeting presentation 

 Endorsed projects list 

 

Post meeting note: 

It was subsequently identified that due to an administrative error, 4 projects should not 

have been included in the submission to the Panel: 

 Boundary Rd and Derrimut Rd TEC $463,000 (Proposed by Melton and Wyndham Councils) – 
not supported (design and TEC issues unresolved) 

 Boundary Rd and Tarneit Rd TEC $97,000 (Proposed Melton and Wyndham councils) – 
withdrawn by councils  

 Cecil St and Dorcas St TEC $175,000 (City of Port Phillip) – withdrawn by council 
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 Scotchmer St and Brunswick St TEC $96,000 (City of Yarra) – not supported by region, 
treatment considered not to have satisfactorily addressed the crash history 

 

These projects have been withdrawn from the program.  The final submission to the Federal 

Minister is as follows: 

 Priority list for construction in 2020-21: 82 projects valued at $28.7 million 

 Reserve list for approval for construction in 2021-22: 11 projects valued at $10.1 

million 

As the total value of the revised priority list still exceeds the current annual budget of $26.8 

million, it was decided that projects would not be promoted from the reserve list at this 

stage. 

A revised list of projects is attached. 

A report will be made to the next Consultative Panel meeting in August or September to 

outline the process changes that will be made to avoid this error being repeated in future 

years. 

Action:  

 

Second amendment, 12 June 2020 

The Mair St, Ballarat project with a TEC of $1.738 million has been brought forward to boost 

expenditure in 2020-21.  With the deletion of the Scotchmer St project from the list 

(incorrectly listed previously), this brings the program totals to: 

 Priority list for construction in 2020-21: 82 projects valued at $29.98 million 

 Reserve list for approval for construction in 2021-22: 10 projects valued at $8.75 

million 

The revised project lists are attached for reference.  No other changes have been made 

from those issued previously. 
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